
News story: Foreign Secretary
statement on the appointment of a new
UN SRSG for Libya

I welcome the appointment of Ghassan Salamé to the role of Special
Representative of the UN Secretary General (SRSG) for Libya and head of the
UN Support Mission in Libya (UNSMIL). Mr Salamé brings a wealth of experience
from three decades in public service and academia, specialising in
international relations and conflict resolution.

I would like to thank Martin Kobler for his hard work and dedication in the
role of SRSG since November 2015, working tirelessly towards a better future
for all Libyans.

The UK is at the forefront of international efforts to help bring the peace,
stability and security that all Libyans deserve, which can only be achieved
through an inclusive political deal within the framework of the Libyan
Political Agreement. Mr Salamé and his UN team will be central in achieving
progress and I call on all Libyans and members of the international community
to continue their full support for this important work.
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